
From:                                                       Shannon Beaucaire  
Sent:                                                         Wednesday, January 02, 2019 4:56 PM 
To:                                                            Joanne Kittel; Bob Langley; Bob Bennett; Loren Dickinson  
Cc:                                                             Rick McClung 
Subject:                                                   Oceanview Drive 
  
Hello! 
  
Rick, John and I met with Roy and the Sam Willis, Coast Region Archeologist, today.  We walked the 
proposed boardwalk area and all guardrail sites.  The good news is that Sam does not think there will be 
a lot of concern, but obviously the study will reveal complete information. 
  
Sam asked for information on the boardwalk so that he could give SHIPO an idea of boardwalk width, 
number of pilings, and piling depth.  I forwarded him the Trails Committee report, that included Loren’s 
drawing, today. 
  
Bob Langley, I remembered to note the new trail area leading up to Oceanview drive.  Sam will throw 
that into the study, but again doesn’t anticipate a problem. 
  
I want to keep moving forward.  With road conditions, culverts, and archeologists discussions and/or 
actions in progress, I think it would be a good opportunity to look at bringing the signage conversation 
closer to more of an actionable state e.g. a plan of how many, wording, and signage size, location, etc. 
  
Here is my proposal/brainstorm:  I’ve asked Roy to try to get a couple of dates in the very last week of 
January for a meeting between the City and County.  I have Sam coordinating with State Park officials to 
begin to bring them into the loop.  I propose we meet to discuss and narrow/begin to finalize what Trails 
visualizes for signage the week of January 21 (although that Monday is a City holiday).  I recognize Trails 
might want to meet prior to that to discuss amongst themselves and perhaps coordinate with Parks & 
Commons and/or Public Works and Streets Commission. 
  
If we can begin to nail down signs that is something that can be contracted and worked on during the 
winter months for installation come spring/summer. 
  
What do you think? 
  
Happy New Year! 
S. 
  
Shannon Beaucaire 
City Manager 
City of Yachats 
 


